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 Welcome everyone to the start of the 2018 Football and Netball season. It was great to see a 
good roll out at our AGM a few weeks ago where all positions were filled. A huge thank you must go to 
Michael Evans who has done an exceptional job over the last 4 years as President and I look forward to 
working with him and the committee to see that the Ranges continue to progress and grow. 

It’s great to hear we have successfully recruited some new faces in both the football and netball clubs 
this season which is fantastic. I look forward to meeting you all and hope that you enjoy your time at the 
Eastern Ranges. 

This is going to be another very busy season for all of us so please make sure you all do your bit, 
checking rosters, working shifts and volunteering to do that bit extra when you can.  

Members please continue to support our very generous Sponsors of our Club. We are so grateful for the 
support that every one of them gives us to help run our club. They are our backbone and we need to 
support them to thank them for their ongoing commitment. 

Well, all the best for Season 2018. Whether you are a player, coach, official or 
supporter, let’s all work together to make this a successful one. 

Julie Burton 

President, Eastern Ranges Management Committee 
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The Eastern Ranges Football & Netball Season will again be con-
ducted over 4 rounds which means we will play 6 home (all home 
games are again played at Rudall) and 6 away games with Ranges 
hosƟng the First Semi Final at Rudall on the 19th August. The East-
ern Eyre Football League has a bye on the 15th July (the middle 
week of the school holidays). 
 
The senior Football squad will train in Cleve every Tuesday even-
ing all year, with the whole of Club trainings being at Rudall every 
Thursday night. (Note the Junior & Senior Colts will again only 
train once a week on Thursdays at Rudall, which will coincide 
with having teas available for the family aŌerwards). 
Our senior squad has been training Tuesday and Thursday nights 
since early Feb with good numbers on the track which is encour-
aging going into the new season. 
Football and netball trainings for all grades will commence on 
Thursday 30th of March at Cleve. Junior and Senior Colts starƟng 
at 5pm and Seniors at 6pm. 

The Eastern Ranges Football Club is playing a Trial game against 
Tumby Bay at Tumby on the 8th of April starƟng at 12noon, more 
details to come.  

Our Coaches this year are: 
 
A GRADE – Pat Jenner 
Pat is a first year coach. He has a wealth of experience, be-
ing involved in playing at local, League, Eyre Peninsula, Port 
Magpies under 17s and Reserves level over a long period of 
Ɵme. Pat has been involved in the leadership group of the 
Ranges since our formaƟon and a strong leader within the 
Cleve Club previously. Good luck to Pat and his coaching 
team.     

 
B GRADE – Steven Roberts 
Roo has coached successfully in his first two years and han-
dled a someƟmes difficult job with ease.    
  

 
 
 

 

Welcome everyone to the 2017 season.  Central Management are 
looking forward to another successful year.  It’s always great to 
have new faces involved in our club.  We welcome you and look 
forward to your involvement with fresh and new ideas in our great 
club.  
 
Thankyou to those who aƩended the AGM, however at this stage 
we are sƟll looking for a Vice President.  If you would like to be in-
volved in the management and future of the club or would like to 
know more, please contact me ASAP. 
 
Thankyou to all the sponsors which conƟnue to support our club.  It 
is a great effort each year and as a community we need to support 
these businesses in return. 
 
All the best to all involved in the Eastern Ranges and remember if 
you have any issues please feel free to catch up with me.  
 
Thanks. 
 
 
Mick Evans 
President 
Eastern Ranges Central Management CommiƩee 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

** Change of Venue ** 
All Football & Netball training  

will be held in Cleve on Thursday 30th March. 
Food will be available. 

        A Message from the President                                             FOOTBALL 
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Annual Membership Fees 2018 
Family$150 
Senior $75 
Junior $50 
Social $30 

F-grade $10 
Net-set go/ Auskick $10 + Sports Voucher  

(voucher info attached) 
Please ensure subs are paid so your are covered by insurance if an 

injury occurs. 
Members can pay Treasurer Hannah Schubert by cash or cheque or 

via direct deposit  

All direct deposits can be 
made to the following 
account:  

Eastern Eyre Ranges Inc.  

BSB 633 000 

Account No 157 320 284

Eastern Ranges Management Committee 

President- Julie Burton Football Reps- Trent Harris & Robert Haines

Vice President- Michael Evans Netball Reps- Amy Allen & Kelly Smith 

Secretary- Sarah Noble Rudall Community Sports Club Reps-
Mignon Dunn & Lauren Siviour

Treasurer- Hannah Schubert Cleve Sporting Bodies Reps- Al Schuman & 
Dylan Jaggy



Issue #17 March 2018

Welcome all to what I believe will be another exiting year for the Eastern 
Ranges Football & Netball Clubs. 

All home games are being played at Rudall this year. The Ranges will be hosting the Second Semi Final 
at Rudall on the 25th August. The Eastern Eyre Football League has a bye on the 14th July (the middle 
week of the school holidays). 
Hopefully we will be back playing and training at both of our home grounds next season with the new 
clubrooms in Cleve approved and completed as soon as possible. !
The Senior Football squad is training in Cleve every Tuesday evening, with the whole of Club trainings 
being at Rudall every Thursday night. (Note the Junior & Senior Colts will again only train once a week 
on Thursdays at Rudall, which will coincide with having teas available for the family afterwards). 
Our senior squad has been training Tuesday and Thursday nights since early Feb with good numbers on 
the track, which is encouraging going into the new season. 
Football and netball trainings for all grades will commence on Wednesday the 28th of March at Cleve  
due to Easter, Junior and Senior Colts starting at 5pm and seniors at 6pm. 

!
Our Coaches for 2018 season: 

  
A GRADE – Pat Jenner 
Pat is into his second year as coach. Pat along with the Club has been 
very busy recruiting some good experienced players to complement 
some exciting talented youngsters coming up into senior football. Good 
luck to Pat and his coaching team.     
  
B GRADE – Tony Evans 
Tony has a wealth of experience playing at the top level successfully for 
an extended period of time. He will always put 100% into whatever he 
commits to and I am sure Tony will get the best out of this group. !
Thankyou to Steven Roberts who has coached successfully for the last 
three years as coach of the reserves, winning three premierships in a 
row. Roo has decided to not coach this season. The Club congratulates 
and thanks him for the terrific service he has given the Ranges over 
those years. You handled a sometimes difficult job with ease. A terrific 
effort Stevie.   !
SENIOR COLTS – Troy Grosser 
Troy enters his first year as Senior Colts coach after successfully coaching 

the Junior Colts for the last three seasons (three Premierships) and was the Ranges first Reserves Coach 
also winning that premiership. With experience like that I’m sure Troy will do a tremendous job in 2018. 
Thanks to Kym Villis who has also been a terrific contributor coaching the Senior Colts for all six years of 
the Ranges Club existence. With the highlight being the Senior Colts winning their fourth premiership in  
a row last year. Many thanks Kym for your contribution to our Clubs Juniors. Kym not only contributes at  
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Thank you to the  
2018 Grain & Graziers. !

T & M Grosser 
M & A Hannemann 

J & J Burton 
Uralba White Suffolks 

T & A Harris 
Roberts Family 

K & L Nield 
Wardle & Co 
D & S Weiss 
J & E Nield 
B & B Nield 
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!!!
Club level but has been President of the Eastern Eyre Football Junior League for the last eight years and 
is continuing as President in 2018.  Every Club needs more people like Kym.  !
JUNIOR COLTS – Darren Allen 
Darren will be in charge of this group for his first year after having successfully coached our A Grade 
side in the Ranges first three years. He has continued to contribute with assisting in coaching Auskick 
and Junior Colts. We wish him well in guiding this talented young group through the formative years of 
their football.  !
AUSKICK (MINI MINIS) –Ted Roberts  

Thank you to Ted for volunteering his time and effort into the important task of setting up a sound 
foundation for our young lads again this season. Any new parents with lads wanting to join the mini 
minis (now known as the Auskick competition) please let Ted or myself know. 

!
New Players 
It is great to have Jack Kenny and Darci Wilkshire back at the Ranges. Jack has been in Adelaide for a 
couple of years playing football for Glenelg and Pinnaroo. Jack has taken on a teaching role at the Cleve 
School. Darci is working in the Cleve Pharmacy. It will be great to see the two Kenny brothers playing 
together in the blue and white colours. 
We welcome to our Club Dean Storic and partner Kate. Dean has previously played for Roopena in 
Whyalla with Damo Hannemann before moving and playing for Balaklava the last few years. Dean and 
Kate are now living and working in Port Lincoln. 
Welcome to Jake and Nadia Bruce. Jake has decided to play for the Ranges after playing good football 
for Central Eyre over the last 10 years. 
Logan Elliott has also moved back to work in the district. Logan has played football in Broken Hill and 
Cowell over the last couple of years. 
We welcome a very exciting group of lads into the senior side for their first year in Riley Haines, Dustin 
Harris, Jez Schubert, Kyron McCallum, Rhett Schumann and Kade Duncan. 
Nathan Rosenswig, Brad Harris and Keegan Elson are back playing football along with a new lad from 
Elliston doing the Ag course in Ree Martin.   !
Exiting Players 
Nathan Byrnes and Jonno Forrest have all moved to Adelaide to study. Nathan and Jonno are playing 
football for Hummocks Football Club. 
Claye Peters is living and working on the families northern property and has decided to play for Kimba.   
Andrew and Renee Kelly have also moved to the Mid North for employment. 
Tom Forrest and Emily Hannemann are playing for Eyre United this season due to employment. 
Many thanks for all for your input into Eastern Ranges and good luck in the future. 
Wade Mason, Rhyce Beinke and Brent Gray transferred to the Tasmans Football Club. Alex Sampson 
has signed on with Marble Range. We would love to see these lads back living and playing football for 
the Eastern Ranges next season.  !
!!!!!!!
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Some news on former players of our Clubs: 
Sam Gray has now cemented his place in Port Power Senior side, playing over 50 games. Tom Gray has 
signed on with the Eagles for his first season away from the Port Adelaide Magpies. Kyle Jenner is again 
at Central Districts. Cole Gerloff has been added to the Norwood Senior squad.  Cameron Taheny is 
participating in stage 1 of the AFL under 18 Academy. Cameron will be heading to New Zealand to 
represent Australia in under 17s vs NZ Senior team on Anzac Day. This is a very exciting time for 
Cameron and his proud family. It is great to see these local lads achieving well at these higher levels. 
Alex Villis has also decided to give League football another go and has signed on with Norwood.  Good 
luck Bullfrog hoping your season goes well. Some other lads from our region, Tyson Jenner (Mallala), 
Shannon Jenner (Kadina) and Harry Dunn (Bute).  Good luck to all these players.  !
Champions Academy  
The Eastern Ranges Football and Netball are participating in the Champions Academy for the next two 
years. The Club is financially supporting this venture to help secure and strengthen our future.   
We have identified the need of a succession plan for the leadership roles with in our Club. 
We have four netballers willing to give their time and energy to the program. We desperately need 
footballers to participate in the program. Please let Angela Harris or myself know if you are interested in 
being involved.  !
Fundraising 
The Football Club has taken on some additional fundraising this year. In October we bought 250 sheep. 
We have grazed them on the Nields property for the last 4 months. We have joined them with Uralba 
White Suffolk Rams. Shore them 2 weeks ago and sold them bare shorn and in lamb for a good profit. 
Many thanks to Mick Noble for all his help in setting up and running this project, Elders Rural and Stock 
co (which is a livestock financing product). Joel, Emma, Blake, Britt, Ricky and Kathy for their generosity 
of agistment for these sheep on their property, use of their water and shed etc. Paul and Toniette Dolling 
(Uralba White Suffolks) for use of rams. Trent Harris, Paul Dolling, Steve Roberts for general help and 
assistance in the project. Mick and Tony Evans for the use of shed, yards and holding paddocks. Rhett 
Morrow, Joel Nield, Johnny Noble and Mick Noble, Paul Peters for shearing of the sheep and all other 
members who helped in any way.  !
Feel free to approach me or any of the committee on the details on page 5 you have any concerns 
regarding football throughout the year. 
   !
Good Luck to all players and volunteers on a terrifically enjoyable 2018 
season.   

Mark Hannemann 
President Eastern Ranges Football Club 

!
!!
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FOOTBALL CONTACT NUMBERS 
EXECUTIVE    

President Mark Hannemann 0437 284 037

Vice President Tony Evans 0428 285 065

Secretary Troy Grosser 0427 288 087

COMMITTEE    

EEFL Snr Delegates Mark Hannemann 0437 284 037

  Grant Roberts 0428 282 926

Proxy Delegate Pat Jenner 0458 505 098

EEFL Jnr Delegates Darren Allen 0427 412 399

  Jason Burton 0429 207 083

ERCM Delegates Trent Harris 0429 207 076

  Robert Haines 0427 282 180

Player Rep Elliott Claxton 0429 944 286

Community Member Ben Shannon 0427 992 986

COACHES 

A Grade Pat Jenner 0458 505 098

B Grade  Tony Evans 0427 207 168

Snr Colts Troy Grosser 0427 288 087

Jnr Colts Darren Allen 0427 412 399

Auskick Grant Roberts 0428 282 926

Football Starting Times  

Junior Colts  

Start 10.15am Finish 11.15am  

Senior Colts  

Start 11.20am  Finish 12.50pm  

Reserves  

Start 12.55pm  Finish 2.25pm  

A Grade  

Start 2.30pm 4 x 23 minute quarters 

Ranges Wrap- General
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Welcome to the 2018 Netball season. Exciting year approaches with new and returning 
players. I’d like to thank you all for choosing to play for Eastern Ranges and hope you have an enjoyable 
experience. 
The Netball club is filling all grades and is looking forward to an exciting and competitive year with more 
success. 

Congratulations to all of our coaches for the season 2018. We have some new and some very 
experienced, returning ones and wish them all luck with their leadership this year 

A Grade  Mandy Simes 
B Grade  Carmen Hampel 
C Grade Lorrae Weiss 
C2 Grade Deb Taheny and Abbie Kwaterski 
D Grade Keeley Mason 
E Grade  Hannah Hoepner 
E2 Grade Lauren Simes and Olivia Dunn 
F Grade Fiona Evans and Annie Burton 
Net Set Go Sheri Fischer !
A huge thank you to all these women for their commitment to 
our Club. Please show your support throughout the year to these coaches. If you have any team enquires 
or problems, please speak to the coaches or the Liaison person Fiona Evans.  

NETBALL EXECUTIVE 

Please contact any of the Exec committee if you have any question, queries or problems (contact details 
pg. 8). We want everyone to enjoy playing or being involved in our club. We are looking forward to a 
harmonious year.  

Merchandise  

Letitia Trezise and Kelly Richardson are our 
Merchandise Managers so if you are keen to replace 
or purchase anything new from our wonderful 
Ranges attire, please order through them. There is 
some merchandise available at Mint Fusion as well. 

Training  

We have had two successful grading nights in Cleve 
and would like to thank Larie Crettenden, Megan Cox and Kelly Smith for assisting with these nights. It 
has been a difficult task and ask everyone to keep patient and continue putting in 110% as the season is  

!
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Keep an eye out for the 
Kitchen & Bar rosters coming 

out soon. 
 thank you to Cathy Haines & 
Nat Roberts for putting these 

together. 

Ranges Wrap- Netball 
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The Eastern Ranges Football & Netball Season will again be con-
ducted over 4 rounds which means we will play 6 home (all home 
games are again played at Rudall) and 6 away games with Ranges 
hosƟng the First Semi Final at Rudall on the 19th August. The East-
ern Eyre Football League has a bye on the 15th July (the middle 
week of the school holidays). 
 
The senior Football squad will train in Cleve every Tuesday even-
ing all year, with the whole of Club trainings being at Rudall every 
Thursday night. (Note the Junior & Senior Colts will again only 
train once a week on Thursdays at Rudall, which will coincide 
with having teas available for the family aŌerwards). 
Our senior squad has been training Tuesday and Thursday nights 
since early Feb with good numbers on the track which is encour-
aging going into the new season. 
Football and netball trainings for all grades will commence on 
Thursday 30th of March at Cleve. Junior and Senior Colts starƟng 
at 5pm and Seniors at 6pm. 

The Eastern Ranges Football Club is playing a Trial game against 
Tumby Bay at Tumby on the 8th of April starƟng at 12noon, more 
details to come.  

Our Coaches this year are: 
 
A GRADE – Pat Jenner 
Pat is a first year coach. He has a wealth of experience, be-
ing involved in playing at local, League, Eyre Peninsula, Port 
Magpies under 17s and Reserves level over a long period of 
Ɵme. Pat has been involved in the leadership group of the 
Ranges since our formaƟon and a strong leader within the 
Cleve Club previously. Good luck to Pat and his coaching 
team.     

 
B GRADE – Steven Roberts 
Roo has coached successfully in his first two years and han-
dled a someƟmes difficult job with ease.    
  

 
 
 

 

Welcome everyone to the 2017 season.  Central Management are 
looking forward to another successful year.  It’s always great to 
have new faces involved in our club.  We welcome you and look 
forward to your involvement with fresh and new ideas in our great 
club.  
 
Thankyou to those who aƩended the AGM, however at this stage 
we are sƟll looking for a Vice President.  If you would like to be in-
volved in the management and future of the club or would like to 
know more, please contact me ASAP. 
 
Thankyou to all the sponsors which conƟnue to support our club.  It 
is a great effort each year and as a community we need to support 
these businesses in return. 
 
All the best to all involved in the Eastern Ranges and remember if 
you have any issues please feel free to catch up with me.  
 
Thanks. 
 
 
Mick Evans 
President 
Eastern Ranges Central Management CommiƩee 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

** Change of Venue ** 
All Football & Netball training  

will be held in Cleve on Thursday 30th March. 
Food will be available. 

        A Message from the President                                             FOOTBALL 
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!
only just beginning and there are always changes. Thank you to Mignon Dunn, Trish Siviour, Sheri 
Fischer and Sarah Rudd for umpiring these trials and look forward 
to your valued specialties throughout the year. 

Our first Senior/Junior training will be held on Wednesday March 
28th at Cleve.  

Every training night at around 6.00pm there will be a brief 
presentation of what is happening on and off the court. All senior 
and junior players and parents are encouraged to attend. This will 
keep you informed on the netball news. Please join our Eastern N 
Ranges facebook page, Team App and check the pin up board in 
the Clubrooms as these sources are used regularly to keep people 
up to date and informed. Alternatively give Megan Turnbull your 
email address to receive information.  

Eyre Academy 

Congratulations to Madi Allen who is the only Eastern Ranges 
netballer to be selected for the Eyre Academy this year and we wish her luck. Amy Allen is an Intern 
Coach and we also wish her luck.  

EP Team 

Congratulations to Keeley Mason and Lauren Simes who were selected for the 
Senior EP Team and played in Kadina on Saturday. 

Thank you to Joanne Turner and Mandy Simes for volunteering to do the court 
duty roster this season this is always a difficult task.  
Please remember you can’t play netball without these 
positions filled so if you are unable to do your shift, 
please organise your own swap.  

We look forward to seeing all your lovely faces at our 
first Club training. 

Carmen Hampel 

President, Eastern Ranges Netball Club 

!
!
!
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FIRST COMBINED 
TRAINING-  

Wednesday 28th 
March Cleve 
Food Available-  

Steak sandwiches 
Nuggets & chips  

Baked potato  

!
!
!
The Netball Club will be running 
Net Set Go this year. This is open to 
school aged children and will run 
during Term 2 at 4.30pm at Rudall.  
For any enquiries please contact 
Sheridan Fischer on 0427 221 169. 

Ranges Wrap- Netball 
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The Eastern Ranges Football & Netball Season will again be con-
ducted over 4 rounds which means we will play 6 home (all home 
games are again played at Rudall) and 6 away games with Ranges 
hosƟng the First Semi Final at Rudall on the 19th August. The East-
ern Eyre Football League has a bye on the 15th July (the middle 
week of the school holidays). 
 
The senior Football squad will train in Cleve every Tuesday even-
ing all year, with the whole of Club trainings being at Rudall every 
Thursday night. (Note the Junior & Senior Colts will again only 
train once a week on Thursdays at Rudall, which will coincide 
with having teas available for the family aŌerwards). 
Our senior squad has been training Tuesday and Thursday nights 
since early Feb with good numbers on the track which is encour-
aging going into the new season. 
Football and netball trainings for all grades will commence on 
Thursday 30th of March at Cleve. Junior and Senior Colts starƟng 
at 5pm and Seniors at 6pm. 

The Eastern Ranges Football Club is playing a Trial game against 
Tumby Bay at Tumby on the 8th of April starƟng at 12noon, more 
details to come.  

Our Coaches this year are: 
 
A GRADE – Pat Jenner 
Pat is a first year coach. He has a wealth of experience, be-
ing involved in playing at local, League, Eyre Peninsula, Port 
Magpies under 17s and Reserves level over a long period of 
Ɵme. Pat has been involved in the leadership group of the 
Ranges since our formaƟon and a strong leader within the 
Cleve Club previously. Good luck to Pat and his coaching 
team.     

 
B GRADE – Steven Roberts 
Roo has coached successfully in his first two years and han-
dled a someƟmes difficult job with ease.    
  

 
 
 

 

Welcome everyone to the 2017 season.  Central Management are 
looking forward to another successful year.  It’s always great to 
have new faces involved in our club.  We welcome you and look 
forward to your involvement with fresh and new ideas in our great 
club.  
 
Thankyou to those who aƩended the AGM, however at this stage 
we are sƟll looking for a Vice President.  If you would like to be in-
volved in the management and future of the club or would like to 
know more, please contact me ASAP. 
 
Thankyou to all the sponsors which conƟnue to support our club.  It 
is a great effort each year and as a community we need to support 
these businesses in return. 
 
All the best to all involved in the Eastern Ranges and remember if 
you have any issues please feel free to catch up with me.  
 
Thanks. 
 
 
Mick Evans 
President 
Eastern Ranges Central Management CommiƩee 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

** Change of Venue ** 
All Football & Netball training  

will be held in Cleve on Thursday 30th March. 
Food will be available. 
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 Netball Executive CommiTTEE  

!
!!
!
!
!
!
!
!
!
!
!

Page �8

Netball Dates  
Port Lincoln Carnival  Sunday 6th May 
Association Day  Saturday 19th May 
(Tumby Bay) 
Lock Regional Carnival  Sunday 27th May 
Country Champs  Saturday 9th-11th June 
Pedler Cup   Saturday 7th July 
(Wudinna) 
Mangalo Mini Carnival  Sunday 29th July 

Netball Start Times  

F & E1 Grade 10.00am  

E2 & D Grade  11.30am  

*A & C1 Grade  1.00pm  

*B & C2 Grade 2.30pm  

*These Grades to alternate times 

President Carmen Hampel 8620 2009 0427 280 071 carmenhampel@hotmail.com

Vice President Keeley Mason ! 0478 690 337 keels_42@hotmail.com

Secretary Megan Turnbull 8628 5115 0425 642 890 megangarcia_99@hotmail.com

ER CM 
Representatives Amy Allen 8628 2959 0408 858 725 allenamy@bigpond.com

Kelly Smith 0456 793 076 kelly_smitho12@hotmail.com

EENA Delegates Sarah Meyer 0427 282 622 sarah@cleveruraltraders.com

Zoe Traeger 0428 946 083 z.traeger@hotmail.com

Liaison Officer Fiona Evans 0411 664 066 ftevans3@bigpond.com

Records Officer Amy Allen 8628 2959 0408 858 725 allenamy@bigpond.com

Committee 
Members Julie Burton 8620 4018 0429 207 084 jrjaburton@bigpond.com

Mignon Dunn 0429 204 029 mm_dunn@bigpond.com

Cassie Elson 0427 608 824 damo-cass@bigpond.com

Jamie-Lee 
Jenner 0400 153 096 jleejenner@hotmail.com

Ranges Wrap- Sponsorship
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The Eastern Ranges Football & Netball Season will again be con-
ducted over 4 rounds which means we will play 6 home (all home 
games are again played at Rudall) and 6 away games with Ranges 
hosƟng the First Semi Final at Rudall on the 19th August. The East-
ern Eyre Football League has a bye on the 15th July (the middle 
week of the school holidays). 
 
The senior Football squad will train in Cleve every Tuesday even-
ing all year, with the whole of Club trainings being at Rudall every 
Thursday night. (Note the Junior & Senior Colts will again only 
train once a week on Thursdays at Rudall, which will coincide 
with having teas available for the family aŌerwards). 
Our senior squad has been training Tuesday and Thursday nights 
since early Feb with good numbers on the track which is encour-
aging going into the new season. 
Football and netball trainings for all grades will commence on 
Thursday 30th of March at Cleve. Junior and Senior Colts starƟng 
at 5pm and Seniors at 6pm. 

The Eastern Ranges Football Club is playing a Trial game against 
Tumby Bay at Tumby on the 8th of April starƟng at 12noon, more 
details to come.  

Our Coaches this year are: 
 
A GRADE – Pat Jenner 
Pat is a first year coach. He has a wealth of experience, be-
ing involved in playing at local, League, Eyre Peninsula, Port 
Magpies under 17s and Reserves level over a long period of 
Ɵme. Pat has been involved in the leadership group of the 
Ranges since our formaƟon and a strong leader within the 
Cleve Club previously. Good luck to Pat and his coaching 
team.     

 
B GRADE – Steven Roberts 
Roo has coached successfully in his first two years and han-
dled a someƟmes difficult job with ease.    
  

 
 
 

 

Welcome everyone to the 2017 season.  Central Management are 
looking forward to another successful year.  It’s always great to 
have new faces involved in our club.  We welcome you and look 
forward to your involvement with fresh and new ideas in our great 
club.  
 
Thankyou to those who aƩended the AGM, however at this stage 
we are sƟll looking for a Vice President.  If you would like to be in-
volved in the management and future of the club or would like to 
know more, please contact me ASAP. 
 
Thankyou to all the sponsors which conƟnue to support our club.  It 
is a great effort each year and as a community we need to support 
these businesses in return. 
 
All the best to all involved in the Eastern Ranges and remember if 
you have any issues please feel free to catch up with me.  
 
Thanks. 
 
 
Mick Evans 
President 
Eastern Ranges Central Management CommiƩee 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

** Change of Venue ** 
All Football & Netball training  

will be held in Cleve on Thursday 30th March. 
Food will be available. 

        A Message from the President                                             FOOTBALL 
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!!
 We are absolutely thrilled to announce that for Seasons 2018 to 2020 we have 

secured a massive 14 Major Sponsors for the Eastern Ranges. We welcome Bendigo Bank, Glencore 
Agriculture and CBH Grain to our Majors list and we thank the following businesses for their continued 
support once again as Major Sponsors: Ahrens, Cleve Hotel, Cleve Rural Traders, Direct Fuels, Elders 
Insurance, Goodyear Cleve, Pringles Crouch, 
Quinns Overnight Freight, Quinn Transport, Ramsey 
Bros and Territory Trade Services.  This is 
exceptional news for our club and we should all be 
very appreciative for the generosity these 
businesses have shown towards our club. 

Other new Sponsors so far include Sportspower 
Super Store Port Lincoln, Hunts Fuels and Elders 
Rural Service Cleve have increased their level to 
Gold.  

Letters have been 
sent out to all of our previous Sponsors plus potential new ones and we 
are getting a good response for all levels of Sponsorship from 
businesses willing to support us. If for some reason you haven’t received 
a Sponsorship letter and would like to be a Sponsor please let Mark or 
Julie know. 

We say it all the time but remember to support our Sponsors whenever 
you can. These businesses rely on our support as we rely on theirs. Give 
them a go. 

We thank all of our Sponsors from 2017 and hope that you choose to 
continue our relationship together for Season 2018. 

Julie Burton & Mark Hanneman 

Eastern Ranges Sponsorship 

!
!

!
!
!
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Gate Fees 
Home & Away Games $6.00 
Finals $8.00 
Pensioners $4.00 
Students with ID Card $4.00 Everybody Over 
16 Years Pay Gate Fee 

Thank you to Nat Roberts for being the Editor of the 
Ranges Wrap for the past three years. What a fantastic 
effort!  

Any information for the Ranges Wrap please email to 
Emma Nield emmaharvs@yahoo.com.au

SAVE THE DATES- 

CAR RALLY 
14th April  
contact Robert Haines  
for more information. !
Cleve Sporting  
Bodies Colour Run  
13th October Cleve

Ranges Wrap- Sponsorship
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The Eastern Ranges Football & Netball Season will again be con-
ducted over 4 rounds which means we will play 6 home (all home 
games are again played at Rudall) and 6 away games with Ranges 
hosƟng the First Semi Final at Rudall on the 19th August. The East-
ern Eyre Football League has a bye on the 15th July (the middle 
week of the school holidays). 
 
The senior Football squad will train in Cleve every Tuesday even-
ing all year, with the whole of Club trainings being at Rudall every 
Thursday night. (Note the Junior & Senior Colts will again only 
train once a week on Thursdays at Rudall, which will coincide 
with having teas available for the family aŌerwards). 
Our senior squad has been training Tuesday and Thursday nights 
since early Feb with good numbers on the track which is encour-
aging going into the new season. 
Football and netball trainings for all grades will commence on 
Thursday 30th of March at Cleve. Junior and Senior Colts starƟng 
at 5pm and Seniors at 6pm. 

The Eastern Ranges Football Club is playing a Trial game against 
Tumby Bay at Tumby on the 8th of April starƟng at 12noon, more 
details to come.  

Our Coaches this year are: 
 
A GRADE – Pat Jenner 
Pat is a first year coach. He has a wealth of experience, be-
ing involved in playing at local, League, Eyre Peninsula, Port 
Magpies under 17s and Reserves level over a long period of 
Ɵme. Pat has been involved in the leadership group of the 
Ranges since our formaƟon and a strong leader within the 
Cleve Club previously. Good luck to Pat and his coaching 
team.     

 
B GRADE – Steven Roberts 
Roo has coached successfully in his first two years and han-
dled a someƟmes difficult job with ease.    
  

 
 
 

 

Welcome everyone to the 2017 season.  Central Management are 
looking forward to another successful year.  It’s always great to 
have new faces involved in our club.  We welcome you and look 
forward to your involvement with fresh and new ideas in our great 
club.  
 
Thankyou to those who aƩended the AGM, however at this stage 
we are sƟll looking for a Vice President.  If you would like to be in-
volved in the management and future of the club or would like to 
know more, please contact me ASAP. 
 
Thankyou to all the sponsors which conƟnue to support our club.  It 
is a great effort each year and as a community we need to support 
these businesses in return. 
 
All the best to all involved in the Eastern Ranges and remember if 
you have any issues please feel free to catch up with me.  
 
Thanks. 
 
 
Mick Evans 
President 
Eastern Ranges Central Management CommiƩee 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

** Change of Venue ** 
All Football & Netball training  

will be held in Cleve on Thursday 30th March. 
Food will be available. 

        A Message from the President                                             FOOTBALL 
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Thank you to our Major Sponsors 
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with having teas available for the family aŌerwards). 
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since early Feb with good numbers on the track which is encour-
aging going into the new season. 
Football and netball trainings for all grades will commence on 
Thursday 30th of March at Cleve. Junior and Senior Colts starƟng 
at 5pm and Seniors at 6pm. 

The Eastern Ranges Football Club is playing a Trial game against 
Tumby Bay at Tumby on the 8th of April starƟng at 12noon, more 
details to come.  

Our Coaches this year are: 
 
A GRADE – Pat Jenner 
Pat is a first year coach. He has a wealth of experience, be-
ing involved in playing at local, League, Eyre Peninsula, Port 
Magpies under 17s and Reserves level over a long period of 
Ɵme. Pat has been involved in the leadership group of the 
Ranges since our formaƟon and a strong leader within the 
Cleve Club previously. Good luck to Pat and his coaching 
team.     

 
B GRADE – Steven Roberts 
Roo has coached successfully in his first two years and han-
dled a someƟmes difficult job with ease.    
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looking forward to another successful year.  It’s always great to 
have new faces involved in our club.  We welcome you and look 
forward to your involvement with fresh and new ideas in our great 
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Thankyou to those who aƩended the AGM, however at this stage 
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these businesses in return. 
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Thank you to our 2017 Gold, Silver & Bronze Sponsors 
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*2018 sponsorship yet to be confirmed 
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Gold Sponsors*

Cleve Meats Beverley Hydraboom 

4Farmers Foodland 

Cleve Electrical Perrys Fuel Distributors Electrical 

Silver Sponsors *

Aerotech Landmark Cleve 

Andrew Papp Group Robin Hood Real Estate 

Benmatar Lienert Engineering 

Brumfield Electronics Mars Southern Plumbing 

Caltex Murray Pest Control Cleve

Cleve Hardware Pty Ltd Rudall Motors

Cleve Pharmacy Verran Ag 

Ghost Wines 

Bronze Sponsors*

Birdseye Roadhouse Mellor Olsson Lawyers 

Centre State Exports Mint Fusion 

Cleve 4WD & Camping TAFE Cleve 

Cowell Paint N Panel PL Norris & Son

Darke Peak Hotel Port Lincoln Gourmet Meats 

Dental on Eyre Hair & Beauty on Fourth 

Elders Rural Service Cleve Razor Sharp Roofing 

Gearbox Transport RSM Australia 

Gill Penford Kelly Sports Power Superstore 

Quality Wool Fuzzells Fishing Adventures 

Kitchens By Agars 

Ranges Wrap- Sponsorship
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Football and netball trainings for all grades will commence on 
Thursday 30th of March at Cleve. Junior and Senior Colts starƟng 
at 5pm and Seniors at 6pm. 
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Tumby Bay at Tumby on the 8th of April starƟng at 12noon, more 
details to come.  
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Pat is a first year coach. He has a wealth of experience, be-
ing involved in playing at local, League, Eyre Peninsula, Port 
Magpies under 17s and Reserves level over a long period of 
Ɵme. Pat has been involved in the leadership group of the 
Ranges since our formaƟon and a strong leader within the 
Cleve Club previously. Good luck to Pat and his coaching 
team.     

 
B GRADE – Steven Roberts 
Roo has coached successfully in his first two years and han-
dled a someƟmes difficult job with ease.    
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Thankyou to those who aƩended the AGM, however at this stage 
we are sƟll looking for a Vice President.  If you would like to be in-
volved in the management and future of the club or would like to 
know more, please contact me ASAP. 
 
Thankyou to all the sponsors which conƟnue to support our club.  It 
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Grain Donations Season 2017/18 

Thanks to the support of our grower members: 
Noble MA & GM & Co   Ramsey DG 
Evfarm Co Pty Ltd    Morrow Family Trust 
Benmatar     Harris WJ & RL & Son 
Nield RE & MG    Altamont Nominees Pty Ltd - Yadnarie 
Gerloff LB & LF    Triple B Nominees Pty Ltd 
Arthur KR     Pope LC & SE 
Story AD & RJ     DH Turnbull & Co 
Hannemann MR & AC   Grosser TA & ML 
Forrest SL & VA    Weiss DM & SL !!

CBH Grain is pleased to be a supporter of 
EASTERN RANGES FOOTBALL & NETBALL CLUB 
with a sponsorship payment of $3,334 

!
Glencore Agriculture is pleased to be a supporter of 
EASTERN RANGES FOOTBALL & NETBALL CLUB with a 
Sponsorship payment of $1,884 

ATTENTION GROWERS 
Eastern Ranges have joined forces with the CBH Group & Glencore Agriculture so our club can 
be paid $0.20c for every tonne of grain sold so we need your help! !
How does it work? 
CBH & Glencore will tally up the number of tonnes nominated to them on contracts with the 
Eastern Ranges Football & Netball Clubs. They will then donate twenty cents per tonne to our 
club as a Sponsor.  !
Both of these companies are Major Sponsors for Season 2018 to 2020 !
Who can participate? 
Any Nationally Registered Grower who sells grain and is associated with our club. !
How can I participate? 
When contracting please elect the Eastern Ranges Football and Netball Club. This is 
as easy as mentioning our Club to the grain merchant at the time of contracting.  
If you have any questions please contact Julie Burton. !
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The Eastern Ranges Football & Netball Season will again be con-
ducted over 4 rounds which means we will play 6 home (all home 
games are again played at Rudall) and 6 away games with Ranges 
hosƟng the First Semi Final at Rudall on the 19th August. The East-
ern Eyre Football League has a bye on the 15th July (the middle 
week of the school holidays). 
 
The senior Football squad will train in Cleve every Tuesday even-
ing all year, with the whole of Club trainings being at Rudall every 
Thursday night. (Note the Junior & Senior Colts will again only 
train once a week on Thursdays at Rudall, which will coincide 
with having teas available for the family aŌerwards). 
Our senior squad has been training Tuesday and Thursday nights 
since early Feb with good numbers on the track which is encour-
aging going into the new season. 
Football and netball trainings for all grades will commence on 
Thursday 30th of March at Cleve. Junior and Senior Colts starƟng 
at 5pm and Seniors at 6pm. 

The Eastern Ranges Football Club is playing a Trial game against 
Tumby Bay at Tumby on the 8th of April starƟng at 12noon, more 
details to come.  

Our Coaches this year are: 
 
A GRADE – Pat Jenner 
Pat is a first year coach. He has a wealth of experience, be-
ing involved in playing at local, League, Eyre Peninsula, Port 
Magpies under 17s and Reserves level over a long period of 
Ɵme. Pat has been involved in the leadership group of the 
Ranges since our formaƟon and a strong leader within the 
Cleve Club previously. Good luck to Pat and his coaching 
team.     

 
B GRADE – Steven Roberts 
Roo has coached successfully in his first two years and han-
dled a someƟmes difficult job with ease.    
  

 
 
 

 

Welcome everyone to the 2017 season.  Central Management are 
looking forward to another successful year.  It’s always great to 
have new faces involved in our club.  We welcome you and look 
forward to your involvement with fresh and new ideas in our great 
club.  
 
Thankyou to those who aƩended the AGM, however at this stage 
we are sƟll looking for a Vice President.  If you would like to be in-
volved in the management and future of the club or would like to 
know more, please contact me ASAP. 
 
Thankyou to all the sponsors which conƟnue to support our club.  It 
is a great effort each year and as a community we need to support 
these businesses in return. 
 
All the best to all involved in the Eastern Ranges and remember if 
you have any issues please feel free to catch up with me.  
 
Thanks. 
 
 
Mick Evans 
President 
Eastern Ranges Central Management CommiƩee 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

** Change of Venue ** 
All Football & Netball training  

will be held in Cleve on Thursday 30th March. 
Food will be available. 
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 CHAMPIONS ACADEMY 
I would like to introduce to all members our 2018 
Champions Academy participants. 
  

CARMEN HAMPEL – MENTOR 
KELLY SMITH – AMBASSADOR 

  
MEGAN TURNBULL – MENTOR 

KIRSTY SEGON – AMBASSADOR 
  
The Champions Academy kicked off on Sunday 18th 
of March with an Induction Day held at Darke Peak.   This was a fantastic day, filling everyone with hope, 

anticipation and eagerness to learn, ready for an 
exciting few months ahead. 
The Champions Academy is a personal development 
program and already we are seeing participants 
looking deeper into themselves and discovering why 
we do certain things, act certain ways and also why 
other people act the way they do.  This is all part of the 
program and helps us better understand ourselves 
and others and then we can build on this, creating 
confidence and skills to 
use in our own private 
lives and also out in 
t h e b r o a d e r 
community. 

Our communities need us to step-up, have a say and participate in 
keeping our clubs, businesses and each other, healthy and thriving.  
They all work together and when we stop or have the attitude of “some-
one else will do it”, then our clubs disappear, which puts a strain on 
businesses, which in turn sees a decline in communities and then whole 
towns disappear.   This has been happening for many years and until we 
step-up and give a hand, this will continue to happen.   This is the 
message of the Champions Academy!!! 
  
We still have no football representation for this program 
and it is really sad that the netball club has to go through 
this alone.   I would have thought that Eastern Ranges 
Football and Netball Club meant we were a TEAM and that 
we work together, not individual clubs that do things by 
themselves.   Unless we have tried this program, we cannot 
say that it isn’t going to work or that it is a waste of time.  We 
need to give it a go first. !
If you are involved with the Football club and would like to 
jump on board, there is still time.   
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Cowell have another footballer interested and so do Kimba, so we can run a condensed session that we 
just had on Sunday, on another time to catch up those that would like to join now. 
Please consider this and let me know if you are 
interested. 
  
Thanks 
Ange Harris 
CHAMPIONS ACADEMY CLUB LIAISON
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Cleve Sporting Bodies 

Sporting Complex News 

The Cleve Sporting Bodies have applied 
for two grants to rebuild and are hoping 
to hear the results by the middle of this 
year. If successful demolition and 
building will start immediately and be 
completed in approximately 10 months! 

Who am I?  
Born in 1996 at the Central Districts Hospital. My Mum is one of my biggest 
influencers in my life including in my career and sport. Before wanting to be a 
teacher I wanted to be a vet and then an agronomist but decided I didn’t like 
science. I broke my foot at a wedding dancing to ‘I would walk 500 miles’. I have red 
hair but not pale skin. I love to go camping with friends and travelling. My life goals 
are to travel to the US and Europe as I would love to look at the history of the places 
I visit. 

The answer will be revealed on the Eastern Ranges Facebook Page.   

First Game 
25th April (Wednesday) Cowell 

V Eastern Ranges  
@ Cowell 

Ranges Wrap- Champions Academy
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